
South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

August 25, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova
 

 
The following members from the public were in attendance:

Pat Krebs, Mark Houser, Sara Rogers, Dawn Blauch, and Dot Ague
Dot Ague recorded the meeting for her personal purposes.
Public Comment:
Mark Houser inquired what is being done regarding the spotted lantern fly.
Pat Krebs provided a sample of the Heritage Trail brochure of Lebanon County and was inquiring for sponsors to contribute for the upcoming printing and distribution of this item. 
New Business:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to engage Joe Rudolph as special labor counsel to the Township. Motion carried.
Eberly announced the Township has been awarded a $220,000 grant from the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation for the Killinger Creek Stream Stabilization and Riparian Buffer project.  A match of $95,000 is required, but the Township still has a Growing Greener grant application outstanding and will hear later this fall if this was successful.  The MS4 Fund (18) 2022 budget which was reviewed at the last Workshop meeting will be updated to reflect this grant.
The 2021 Budget Development of the Capital Reserve (31), Operating Reserve (95), In The Net (32), Sewer District Fund #1 – Mt. Gretna (08), Highway Liquid Fuels (31), and the Recreational (07) funds were presented by Eberly. 

The recommendation was to maintain the current sewer rates to the Mt. Gretna customers for 2022.  Discussions continue between the Mt. Gretna Authority and SLT in regards to past billing practice and the management agreement. 

Preliminary discussions with PennDOT are anticipating the same amount of receipts as was received in 2021, which was $235,000 for the Highway Liquid Fuels fund.  Road projects recommended from this fund in 2022 is for repairing East Patrick Road estimated at $229,000 for the 1.56 miles of repair. Other roads were recommended for paving and/or micro-surfacing in priority order: Country Squire Development roads ($294K), Eckert Road ($125K), and Bell Road ($138K).  Consideration for additional road work out of possibly the Operating Fund was recommended for 2022. Bucks suggested the Board consider making a decision on additional road work after the General Fund (01) is presented later in the budget 2022 budget process to determine if additional funds might be available.
Eberly reviewed a loan schedule between the Recreational Fund 2022 Budget which reflects the outstanding balance of approximately $13,000 still owed to the General Fund.  This loan was a result of the original purchase/creation of the Campbelltown Park and as recreational fees are paid by developers creating new developments per our ordinance; these funds have been used to repay/reduce the loan owed the General Fund. 

Eberly reviewed a schedule which recommended an annual transfer of $120,000 out of the General Fund (01) into the Capital Fund (31) for the funding and systematic replacement of Police and Highway licensed vehicles.  A recommendation to order a police and highway truck for 2022 was recommended in anticipation of back-order/ delivery delays of new vehicles nationally due to the supply chain issues being experienced due to COVID. 
Good and Welfare- None
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 7:44PM.  Motion carried. 

                                                           _________________________________
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